
School Vision

At St. Andrew’s, we seek to
be a safe and happy

environment, inspiring our
school family to be positive

participants in the world
community. A place where

we are all encouraged,
through love and service,

to be the very best.

‘Love one another, as I have
loved you’

John 13:34

St Andrew’s News
‘Everything you do, do in love’

12th June 2025

Headteacher’s Message
Firstly, I hope everyone enjoyed the recent half term break,
despite the mixed weather over the week. It certainly has
warmed up a lot over the last few days - please ensure that
your children are coming into school with suitable sun
protection applied as well as sun hats and water bottles. 

The term ahead promises to be very busy, with lots of exciting
activities planned for the children. Tomorrow, our annual
Sports Day will take place on the field. Please refer to the letter
sent out on 22  May, as well as the reminder letter sent
yesterday. We hope to see as many of you as possible at Sports
Day. 

nd

Our building work is very close now to final completion - please
see the section within this newsletter for latest updates. 

Wishing you all an enjoyable weekend ahead. 

Mr M Baker
Headteacher



This term, we will be focusing on the Christian Value of hope. We considered this value
in our first Collective Worship of this term, through hearing about the parable of the
mustard seed. We learnt about how Christianity grew from one person into the
worldwide religion that it is today. This allowed us to consider hopes that we may have,
and how these can be developed from small beginnings. We will continue to explore this
value over the course of this term, as part of our Collective Worship sessions, through
writing prayers, in class and around the school. Please do re-enforce this value at home.
We would love to hear how the children have demonstrated this outside of school,
perhaps at some of the clubs they attend or as part of daily life at home.

This Term’s Value

Staffing Update

We will sadly be saying goodbye to Mrs Wilkins at the end of this academic year, who
has taken the decision to retire from her role as a Higher Level Teaching Assistant. Mrs
Wilkins has been a valued member of the St. Andrew’s staff team for 28 years, in which
she has shown dedication to the learning and development of many children that have
attended our school. We will miss Mrs Wilkins greatly, but wish her all the very best for
a happy retirement ahead. 
 



Church School Festival

Our Year 6 children took part at the annual Church School Festival at Lincoln
Cathedral on Thursday 5  June. The festival has been an annual event for over forty
years, organised and led by staff from the Lincoln Diocese Board of Education and
Lincoln Cathedral itself. This year, the festival was held over eight days, with
children from nearly 100 Church Schools taking part. The day consisted of a singing
workshop, led by iSing Pop, activities in the new Education Centre and a guided tour
of the cathedral. The day ended with all children and staff coming together for a
service in the Cathedral, where they were able to sing some of the songs rehearsed
earlier in the day. 

th

We were really impressed by the attitude and engagement of our children,
particularly during the guided tour, with their intelligent and thoughtful
contributions and questions. We would like to thank the staff at the Diocese and the
Cathedral for a wonderful day. 



Buildings Update

We are very much nearing the end of our building project. The extension was
completed last month, with the mobile classroom demolished shortly after. The area
which housed the mobile classroom has now been replaced with an AstroTurf surface,
which we are looking forward to using in the next few weeks. Please see below for the
latest photo updates. 
 

Smoking and Parking

Online Safety Newsletter

A reminder to everyone that our school premises is strictly a non-smoking area. This
includes e-cigarettes and vapes. Please can we ask everyone to be mindful of avoiding
smoking whilst in close proximity to children on the pedestrian pathways on your
routes to and from school. 

Please could we also remind everyone that the village hall car park is available for
parent parking both at the beginning and end of the school day. Please make use of this
facility and avoid parking on the zig-zag lines immediately outside the school premises. 

Thank you for your support in the above matters. 

Our latest online safety newsletter can be accessed via our website or by clicking here.
This month’s issue includes important information relating to online privacy, virtual
reality and Instagram. 

https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk%2Fmedia%2FOnline%2520Safety%2520Newsletter%2520Primary%2520June%25202025_Leasingham%2520St%2520Andrews_02-06-2025.docx&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK






Healthy Minds Lincolnshire

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are
experiencing emotional wellbeing difficulties.

https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-
help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire 

Place2Be

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK
schools.

https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Mind

Providing support for people experiencing, or supporting someone with, a mental health
problem. 

https://www.mind.org.uk/   Tel: 0300 123 3393

Family Lives

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 

https://www.familylives.org.uk/   Tel:  0808 800 2222

Lincolnshire Parent Carer Forum

LPCF is specifically tasked with working alongside the Local Authority and Health to help
ensure that the services they plan, commission, deliver and monitor meet the needs of
children with Disabilities and Special Educational Needs. You will need to register with
them for free before being able to access the resources and support.

https://www.lincspcf.org.uk/

Luminova - digital therapy enabling children to build confidence and manage their
worries - luminova.app/lincolnshire

Please also see the Pastoral section on our website for more helpful links. 

Useful Links for Parents

https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/home
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/home








St.Andrew’s Church of England Primary School
Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford, Lincolnshire, NG34 8LS

Headteacher: Mr M W Baker

Telephone: 01529 302388
Email: enquiries@st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk

Website: www.st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk
X: @LeasStAndrews

Friday 13  June - Sports Day (reserve
date 20  June)

th

th

Tuesday 17  June - Year 4 Church School
Festival

th

Monday 23  June - Open the Book in for
Collective Worship

rd

Wednesday 25  June - Year 3 Ancient
Greek Workshop

th

Friday 27  June - Move Up Day -
children to spend the day with their class
teacher for next academic year

th

Friday 4  July - all clubs finish for
2024/25 academic year

th

 A reminder to please ensure that your
children do not come into school with
any food containing nuts. This is due to
some children having nut allergies. If
you are unsure of whether food you are
intending to provide contains nuts,
please check with staff in the school
office. Information regarding nut
allergies from the NHS can be found via
the following link:

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/food-
allergy/  

Important Dates Nut Free School

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/food-allergy/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/food-allergy/

